

The Trustees for the University College London Hospitals Charity

Sth Floor East, 250 Euston Road, London NW1 2PG 7380 9605 | Fax: 020 7380 9544| www.uclhcharity.org.uk | peter.burroughs@uclh.nhs.uk

For the Attention of Seonaid Carr Planning officer,
Development Management
Camden Council
Town Hall
Judd Street
London, WC1H 8ND

19 April 2015

Dear Ms Carr

Former Royal Ear Hospital and Student Union Building, capper Street/Huntley Street, London, WC1 6AP (Application Reference: 2015/1281/P)

I refer to the planning application recently submitted by the University College London Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust at the above mentioned location.

The development will provide a new specialist head and neck outpatient facility and will allow the existing outdated facilities at the Eastman Dental hospital and the Royal n National, Throat, Nose and Ear Hospital to combine into a "state of the art" facility for the benefit of the local population. The proposals submitted will significantly enhance and improve the locality by replacing the old very tired existing buildings with a new high quality structure which will contribute to the appearance of the Bloomsbury area.

UCLH Charity is a totally independent organisation and its main function is to support the development of health services, clinical research and education in the locality and we see the provision of a specialist head and neck outpatient facility provided on the Gower Street Campus as a very positive contribution to the delivery of high quality health services.

The Charity (who own 26 flats in the Georgian terrace opposite the site) fully support the development and planning application.

Youns sincerely

Development Director

Chairman: Lord Latymer | Chief Executive: Philip Brading Charity Secretary: Zung To | Finance Director: Jo Webb | Enterprise Director: Peter Burroughs